
 
 

 

 
     MEMORANDUM 
     
 
    March 10, 2022 
  
TO: FMPA Members 
  
FROM: Sharon Samuels 
 
SUBJECT: Award Status - Three Phase Padmount Transformers Bid  
 (ITB# 2019-001) 
 
************************************************************************************************************* 
John Carter & Associates (WEG) notified FMPA and the Participating Members of this 
Bid, that the impact of supply chain issues and circumstances in market due to COVID-
19 has created pricing concerns for them.  The unprecedented increases in the raw 
materials and shortage in the labor force have impaired their ability to manufacture 
products in accordance with their quoted lead time.  This extended lead time and 
escalating costs has led to an inability to hold pricing firm, quarterly, as stated in the bid 
terms.   
 
John Carter & Associates (WEG) has proposed changing the pricing at time of shipment 
to capture any costs changes that might have occurred during the manufacturing process.  
The Participating Members have considered the change in the bid terms and reviewed 
the documentation from John Carter & Associates (WEG).  They have agreed to accept 
the change in pricing terms for the interim and will review these changes with John Carter 
& Associates (WEG) in 2023.  
 
All other aspects of this bid and award remain the same. 
 
 


